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December 7, 2012

TO: Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors
FROM: Department of Planning and Community Development

SUBJECT: CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN, FY 2012-2013
STANISLAUS COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION DETERMINATION OF
CONFORMANCE WITH THE GENERAL PLAN

On December 6, 2012, the Stanislaus County Planning Commission considered the consistency
of the Stanislaus County Preliminary Capital Improvement Plan for Fiscal Year 2012-2013 with
the Stanislaus County General Plan.

The Commission:

1. Found that the proposed activities, projects, and acquisitions as described in the Capital
Improvement Plan under the categories identified as “Approved/Funded”, “Pending
Implementation”, “Future Project Master Planned”, and “Future Project-Pending
Analysis” are consistent with various goals, policies and implementation measures as
defined in the General Plan, and therefore are in conformance with the General Plan as
a whole;

2. Found that acquisitions of all equipment, easements, properties, or rights-of-way
necessary for implementation of the projects identified in the CIP would, by the direct
relationship to the projects as described, were also considered to be consistent with the
General Plan; and

3. Directed staff to forward the analysis report and Commission findings to the Stanislaus
County Board of Supervisors.

Pursuant to those directions, attached for your use is a copy of the General Plan Consistency
Analysis compiled by the Department of Planning and Community Development dated
December 2012.

Please contact Angela Freitas at 525-6330 if you have any questions.

cc: Monica Nino, Chief Executive Officer
Patty Hill Thomas, Chief Operating Officer

Attachment: General Plan Consistency Analysis
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